From: CherylKJensen@aol.com

Sent: Thursday, October 01, 2015 4:53 PM
To: Wiesner, David K
Subject: ‘ The SEC and local control

Bethlehem Conservation Commission
Bethlehem, NH 03574

September 29, 2015

Governor Maggie Hassan
State House

107 North Main Street
Concord, NH 03301

Dear Governor Hassan:

The Bethlehem Conservation Committee supports the Bethlehem Planning Board’s protest against the Site
Evaluation Committee’s comments on the review of its administrative rules and its interpretation that the law’s
intent is for that Committee to become the State’s planning and zoning authority.

We agree that the State Site Evaluation Committee should not have the power to disregard local control over
projects that will have enormous impacts within the individual towns and cities of New Hampshire.

The mission of New Hampshire Conservation Commissions is “...the proper utilization and protection of the
natural resources and the protection of the watershed resources” of a community.”
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We believe that fulfilling our mission is best done by cooperating with our local planning and zoning authorities
who are familiar with the needs of our town.

It would be more difficult for us to fulfill our mission if the state’s Site Evaluation Committee is able to
disregard local control.

We join the Bethlehem Planning Board in asking that you oversee the Site Evaluation Committee’s
recommendation of the Administrative Rules to ensure that planning and zoning does not become centralized.

Sincerely,

Cheryl Jensen, Chair, Bethlehem Conservation Commission



cc:
David Wiesner, Attorney, Site Evaluation Committee, c¢/o Public Utilities Commission
(David.Wiesner@puc.nh.gov)

Martin Honigberg, Chairman, Site Evaluation Committee, c/o Public Utilities Commission
(Martin.honigbert@puc.nh.gov)

Jane Murray, Department of Environmental Services (jane.murray(@des.nh.cov)

Executive Councilor Joseph Kenney (Joseph.Kenney@nh.gov)

Representative Carol McGuire, Chairman, Joint Legislative Committee on Administrative Rules
(scott.eaton@leg.state.nh.us)




